











3<sup>rd</sup> December 2021

Dear Parent/Carer,

## YEAR 4 SWIMMING COMMENCES FRIDAY 7th JANUARY 2022

This is to inform you that swimming is timetabled for your child's class from Friday 7<sup>th</sup> January until Friday 11<sup>th</sup> February inclusive. The children will be taken by coach to the Phoenix pool in Gorleston during the normal school day.

Please ensure that your child brings their costume, towel and swimming hat to school on **Friday 7**<sup>th</sup> **January** and every Friday after this until Friday 11<sup>th</sup> February which will be the last session.

Swimming is part of the curriculum and every child should take part in this.

Please note the following health and safety rules:-

- No Bermuda shorts
- No goggles
- One piece swimming costumes only for girls
- No Jewellery of any kind please note this includes earrings/studs which must be removed at home on a Friday morning. <u>Staff are not allowed to remove</u> <u>earrings from children's ears.</u>
- No glass containers or aerosols
- All pupils must wear swimming hats which should have your child's name written on one side in big letters and St Mary & St Peter on the other side
- No outdoor shoes to be worn on the poolside
- Children are not allowed the use of deodorants and talcum powder at the pool.

Thank you in anticipation for your help with this.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs P. Bird School Support Manager





